

Principal's Report

Forest City Regional High School Ms. Cynthia Weiss March 11, 2025

Outstanding Senior

Congratulations to Blake Menotti and Abygale Plevyak for being named the Outstanding Seniors for the month of February.

Courtside Stories

Courtside Stories is a Community Literacy Night, and took place on Thursday, March 6, 2025. This event was filled with fun and engaging activities aimed a promoting a love of reading. Activities included:

- Reading with Basketball Players and Cheerleaders: Students enjoyed a night of storytelling as our basketball players and cheerleaders read aloud to students on the court.
- Free Books for Students: Every student received a free book to take home and enjoy!
- Pictures with a Special Visitor: Photos were taken with a surprise guest, making the evening even more memorable.
- Library Card Sign-Ups: Students were able to sign up for a library card if they hadn't already, to unlock endless reading possibilities.
- Parent Resources: Parent resources were provided for parents to support literacy development at home.

Thank you to Ms. Holgate for organizing this event.

High School Events

- *Students who met the Attendance Goals were treated to a Winter Carnival on Monday, February 10, 2025. The events included sledding, building snowmen, having hot cocoa and smores. Thank you to our Student Ambassadors and teachers for making this event possible.
- *The Quarter 2 Honor Roll Popcorn at the Movies event was held on Monday, February 24, 2025. 165 students in grades 7-12 who achieved High Honors or Honor roll during the 2^{nd} quarter. Thank you to Mr. Nebzydoski and Mrs. Talerico for organizing this event, the Honesdale National Bank for the use of their popcorn machine, Fox Ledge for donating water, and Gertrude Hawk for the donation of some chocolate treats.
- *The Ski Club held a Ski Day to Elk Mountain on Wednesday, February 26, 2025. There were 39 students who took part in this event. Thank you to Mrs. Kemmerer and Mrs. A. Nebzydoski for organizing the trip.
- *The Science Olympiad Team traveled to Penn State Wilkes Barre on Wednesday, February 12, 2025 to compete in the Northeast Regional Competition. The team of fifteen students worked tirelessly these last few months preparing devices for STEM challenges, constructing binders for biological science exams, and practicing their lab skills for physical science competitions. This competition was the culmination of all their hard work!

Counseling Office Happenings

On Tuesday's & Thursday's every week, Lunch & Learn tutoring takes place in the High School Counseling office. Thank you to Mrs. Lionetti and our tutors, Elle Plastaras, Jaime Love, and Caleb Corey.

College Board testing will be taking place over the next couple months. They include:

- PSAT 10th Grade (March 25, 2025)
- SAT 11th Grade (April 11, 2025)

College visits scheduled include:

- Marywood University (March 3, 2025)
- Penn State Scranton (March 24, 2025)
- Johnson College (March 26, 2025)

6th Grade Transition

The 6th graders toured the high school with senior mentors from Mrs. Erdmann's Advanced Public Speaking class.

This tour included meeting the 7th grade teachers, observing a lesson, navigating the high school building, and opening a locker.

The sixth graders were eager to ask questions and seemed excited about their journey soon to the middle school!

Sixth Grade Transition Day is scheduled for May 16, 2025 and this is a day filled with lessons and activities designed by the seniors to help the sixth graders get prepared and acclimated to the high school environment.

Enrollment

Enrollment as of February 28, 2025.

Grade 7 - 58

Grade 8 - 64

Grade 9 – 56

Grade 10 – 62

Grade 11 – 43

Grade 12 - 59

Total Enrollment: 341-

Sport Physicals

On Friday, February 28, 2025, Dr. Tomazic provided sports physicals from 1:30 to 3:00 pm in the Forest City Regional Health Room. This included any student participating in spring sports.

Thank you to Mrs. Rusnak for organizing this event.